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March 5, 2014
Honorable City Council Members

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Jacksonville FL  32202

Dear Council Members:

At its monthly meeting on Thursday, February 6th the TRUE Commission made the following recommendations regarding legislation pending before the City Council:

2014-2 (repeal of the City’s employee residency requirement) 
Motion: that the TRUE Commission supports passage of ordinance 2014-2 – approved 9-1 (McDuffie opposed)
2014-89 (resolution expressing support for legislative bill J-4 that would authorize a voter referendum to create an independent library district with taxing power in Jacksonville) 
Motion: that the TRUE Commission opposes passage of 2014-89 – approved 10-0.
The TRUE Commission also makes the following recommendations with regard to recently released Council Auditor’s Office audits:

#736 Police and Fire Pension Fund

Motion: the Audit Committee recommends that the TRUE Commission recommend to the City Council that further follow-up and investigation be done, either by the Council Auditor’s Office or by an independent forensic auditor, to determine how the existence of the Senior Staff Voluntary Retirement Plan went unreported in the Police and Fire Pension Fund’s independent audit or financial statements for 10 years and to determine if any other materially important facts have been likewise omitted or not properly disclosed, either intentionally or unintentionally, by the management of the fund – approved 10-0.
#739 Recreation and Community Programming Division Revenue Audit: 

Motion: the Audit Committee recommends that the TRUE Commission approve the audit as distributed with the commend that it appears that City standard financial operating procedures are still not being adequately followed in some instances and

      the importance of SOP adherence should by reiterated to City management to     

      appropriate employees – approved 10-0.
#744 Report on Statement of County Funded Court-Related Functions – Tommy Carter explained that this report is a state-required attestation to figures provided by the Clerk of the Courts about county versus state court costs. He noted that the report identified an understatement of approximately $8 million for court security costs in the prior year’s report, although that understatement did not affect the City’s compliance status with state funding requirements.

Motion: that the TRUE Commission approves the audit with no comment – approved 10-0.

The TRUE Commission thanks you for your consideration of the Commission’s opinions on these important matters.  As always, the Commission stands ready to be of assistance in any way.  Please feel free to call on us at any time.





Sincerely,
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